BOARD OF APPEALS

MINUTES OF PUBLIC HEARINGS

MARCH 22, 2007
Board members that were present were Chairman Paul O’Leary, Jim Demetri,
Jennifer Platt, and James DeCola, Building Inspector.
7 Surrey Lane – Claude Arthur Goodrich 
Paul O’Leary read off a memo from the fire department stating they had no problem with this home occupation.  It is strictly a small hobby.

Chairman Paul O’Leary made a motion to grant the special permit.

Jennifer Platt seconds the motion.

All board members were in favor 3-0.

37 Valley Road – Kevin Patterson
Paul O’Leary read off the hearing notice.  The applicant will provide private investigative services.  He will work with insurance companies, using only his telephone computer at home.  He stated to the board that he was aware of the restrictions on a home occupation.  He hopes that business will be good.
Jim Demetri made a motion to grant the special permit.

Jennifer Platt seconds the motion.

All board members were in favor 3-0.

279 – 285 Main Street – Attorney Fred Keyes
Attorney Keyes stated that the applicant, Mr. Murphy, is requesting the same variances        as before.  Time lapsed and he needed to file again.  Atty. Keyes said that he would probably have to confirm and ratify the variances.
It was a motel at one time.  The Murphy’s has owned it since 1952 but the building has been there since the 1930’s.

Jim Demetri stated “Just for the record, I am a  trustee of the Realty Trust that rents space to Attorney Keyes.”
An abutter was concerned about the noise with the construction but was satisfied to hear the hours of construction.
The CPC has no objections.  Chairman O’Leary read off memo from Heidi

The applicant requested a continuance to April 5, 2007.
Chairman O’Leary made a motion to grant the continuance.

Jennifer Platt seconds the motion.

All board members were in favor 3-0.
41 Elm Street – Doug and Anne Strong
The following names attended this hearing:

Mr. and Mrs. G. Woodmansee, abutters

Sandy Valenti, abutter
Attorney Jim Senior. 
Applicants, Doug and Anne Strong. 

This application is requesting that the Strong’s add a single family dwelling onto to a non conforming use.

The Strong’s would like to move from current home to this new home, due to some health issues of his wife. 
Chairman O’Leary stated that the Town would be losing the benefits of the 40B Comprehensive Permit.

Mr. Woodmansee thought it was way too much out of proportion.  He read off some of his concerns about the property.  He submitted this for the file.  He doesn’t feel that he is helping in any way by constructing this home.  He and his wife oppose this plan.
If this is approved, then the 40B would not be done.

The applicant requested a continuance to May 3rd.

Chairman O’Leary made a motion to grant the continuance. 

Jim Demetri seconds the motion.

All board members were in favor 3-0.

